MINUTES OF THE SPARTA PUBLIC LIBRARY BOARD OF TRUSTEES

May 3, 2010

The regularly scheduled meeting of the Sparta Public Library Board of Trustees was called to order by Vice-President Anne Bourner on May 3, 2010 in the main study area.

Members present:






Members absent:

	Don Adams
	Steven Gerlach
	Domenica McDonald

	Anne Bourner
	Helen Menke
	

	Richard Cavalier
	Darlene Prest
	

	Mary Ann Clendenin
	Fran Vallo
	

	
	Cristy Stupegia, Librarian
	


The minutes of the April 5, 2010 meeting was reviewed.  It was moved by Richard Cavalier and seconded by Steve Gerlach to approve the minutes.  Motion carried unanimously.

Correspondence:

Thank you notes were read from Mildred Downen and Domenica McDonald.

Treasurer’s Report

It was moved by Richard Cavalier and seconded by Don Adams to accept the Treasurer’s Report as presented.   Motion carried unanimously.  It was moved by Steve Gerlach and seconded Richard Cavalier to pay all bills and any other outstanding bills due before the next board meeting.  Motion carried unanimously.

Librarian’s Report – Cristy Stupegia

A) The carpet squares have not been fixed.  Moisture was found under the squares.  Some have been re-glued as a test area.  Cristy asked for this to be put in writing.

B) It was Don Adams, Domenica McDonald, and Cristy Stupegia’s understanding that the utilities were not supposed to be taken out of the $135,000 budget funds.  However, in April, they were.  Domenica is working with Gary Stephens to clarify this situation.

C) It was moved by Richard Cavalier and seconded by Fran Vallo for Cristy to adjust the time during the weekdays to be open two days a week from 10:00 am to 5:00 pm and leave the other weekdays’ hours to be Noon to 7:00 pm.  Motion carried unanimously.
D) Cristy listed the upcoming events for the coming month.  She highlighted that the June meeting will be held June 14, not June 7.

It was moved by Steve Gerlach and seconded by Richard Cavalier to accept the librarian’s report.  Motion carried unanimously.

Old Business

Helen Menke reported that the auditors have reviewed  and approved our books.

New Business – None

It was moved by Richard Cavalier and seconded by Steve Gerlach to adjourn.  Motion carried unanimously.

The next regularly scheduled meeting is June 14, 2010

Respectfully submitted,
MaryAnn Clendenin
Secretary of the Board 
